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Media Scanning & Verification Cell 
Media alert from the Media Scanning & Verification Cell, IDSP-NCDC. 

 

 

Fifteen students from the Gurukul minority residential school in Punnela village of 

Wardhannapet mandal fell ill after having their lunch in which there were worms. 

Soon after their lunch, three students immediately fainted while 12 students started 

vomitting and suffered motions. The hostel staff kept aside the food served freshly 

cooked food to other students. 

The hostel staff, instead of shifting the students to hospital fearing action from 

higher authorities, gave ORS packets to students and tried to cover up the incident 

that occurred on Saturday. 

Meanwhile, students alleged that the food was being cooked in unhygienic conditions 

and using water that was meant to wash utensils. On many occasions worms and 

stones were found in the food. Although this was taken to the notice of the school 

management, there has been improvement, students said. 

Alert ID 
Publication 

Date 

Reporting 

Date 
Place Name News Source/Publication Language 

7120 28.11.2022 30.11.2022 
Warangal 

Telangana 

www.deccanchronicle.com/English 
https://www.deccanchronicle.com/nation/in-other-

news/271122/15-gurukul-students-fall-ill-after-

havinglunch-full-of-worms.html  

Title: 
15 Gurukul students fell ill after worms in lunch in 

district Warangal, Telangana 
Action By 

CSU, IDSP 

–NCDC 
Information communicated to DSU – Warangal, SSU- Telangana 

mailto:idsp-msc@nic.in
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Media-Scanning-Verification-Cell-IDSPNCDC/137297949672921
https://twitter.com/MSVC1
https://www.deccanchronicle.com/nation/in-other-news/271122/15-gurukul-students-fall-ill-after-havinglunch-full-of-worms.html
https://www.deccanchronicle.com/nation/in-other-news/271122/15-gurukul-students-fall-ill-after-havinglunch-full-of-worms.html
https://www.deccanchronicle.com/nation/in-other-news/271122/15-gurukul-students-fall-ill-after-havinglunch-full-of-worms.html


 

Save Water- Save Life,  Save a tree- Don't print unless it's really necessary! 

Disclaimer:- This is a media alert subject to verification.  

                         Integrated Disease Surveillance Programme (IDSP), National Centre for Disease Control, 

Ministry Of Health & Family Welfare, Government of India 

22-Sham Nath Marg, Delhi – 110 054 

For more information please contact: Media Scanning & Verification Cell: - Phone (011)23946029 

Email: - idsp-msc@nic.in, idsp-npo@nic.in  

      Join us on            http://www.facebook.com/pages/Media-Scanning-Verification-Cell-IDSPNCDC/137297949672921 

                                             https://twitter.com/MSVC1   

 

P
ag

e2
 

After learning about the incident, parents rushed to the school and slammed the 

hostel staff and school management for the kind of food being served. They vented 

their ire at the hostel staff for not shifting the children to hospital. 

Parents were assured of quality food hereafter. They were advised against making an 

issue of the food poisoning incident. 

However, after learning about the incident, officials from the minorities corporation, 

vigilance and intelligence departments visited the school and conducted an inquiry. 
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